


Professional Capacity in the Opioid Addiction Battle.” Clark State Community College is the lead 

applicant and has done extensive work designing a program to provide mental health and 

addiction services apprenticeship programs (short- and longer-term) and professional 

development apprenticeships addressing opioids in the workplace.  If successful, this grant will 

provide up to $300,000 over a four-year grant period to implement this program. The need is 

unfortunately obvious in our region and our Human and Social Services program and faculty 

are an excellent fit for this grant.  

 

OACC CFO Enrollment Survey 

 

Included in the packet is an enrollment survey reported by the Ohio Association of Community 

Colleges (OACC) colleges on the 15th day of the fall term.   

 

President’s Activities and Involvement 

 

Since my last report, I have been involved in the following meetings and events:  

 

 SSLI Meeting at North Central State 

 Hillsboro Rotary Club Meetings 

 Call with President of Allegany College of Maryland 

 Board of Trustees Finance Committee Meeting 

 Conference Calls re: ARC Grant 

 Medical Assisting Accreditation Visit 

 CCA Strategic Planning Conference Call 

 EAB Navigate Conference Call 

 Meeting with a Chronicle of Higher Ed Reporter 

 Highland County Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting 

 Pre-Audit Conference with Auditors 

 



 Strategic Planning Team Session 2 

 OACC Presidents Meeting 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Board members are invited and encouraged to attend any of the following upcoming events: 

 

OCTOBER 

 

Oct. 24-27 ACCT Leadership Congress 

New York, NY 

 

NOVEMBER 

 

Nov. 2-4 SSCC Theatre Company: “Arsenic and Old Lace” 

Edward K. Daniels Auditorium | Central Campus 

 

Nov. 6  Respiratory Care Open House (tentative) 

Fayette Campus 

 

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

 

Higher Learning Assessment Academy Work Launches 

 

The inaugural meeting of a four-year commitment to participate in the Higher Learning 



- Dr. Nicole Roades, VP of Academic Affairs 

(Team Lead) 

- Ms. Annie Rankin, Associate Professor, English 

- Mr. Jody Bishop, Associate Professor, Sociology 

- Mr. Jeff Montgomery, Dean of Technical 

Studies 

- Ms. Karyn Evans, Dean of Institutional 

Advancement 

- Dr. Peggy Chalker, Dean of Articulation 

and Transfer/Student Success Director
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The Risk Assessment is an audit requirement for all agencies receiving federal funds (2 

CFR 200.331). The purposes are: (1) Pre-Award - to determine whether an organization 

is managerially and financially responsible and capable to carry out the Aspire grant 

award, and (2) Post-Award – to determine the appropriate monitoring of the Aspire 

grantee. In your Risk Assessment Tool, you will find that your program received a score 

based on 12 indicators with corresponding point values.  A higher score indicates a 

greater level of risk. 

 

The SSCC Aspire Program was rated at 20 of a possible 200, representing an extremely 

low risk.  The 20 points were related to low enrollment. 
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PTK will utilize the new Canvas platform as a means to begin online meetings and post 

announcements and work on collaborative projects. 

 

The chapter will be working with Ohio’s Regional Coordinator to assist with planning 

for recruitment and active chapter status with work towards 5-Star Chapter 

confirmation. Interested members will be attending the regional Leadership in Action 

Conference at Antioch University on Oct. 26-27. 

 

 

Athletics 

 






